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LETTER FROM THE DIRECTOR 
God is good all the time; and all the time God is good because 
that is His nature always. Indeed, God is so good to Sanyu and 
He has enormously blessed us! At the beginning of the month 
of May 2016, two of our friends Muriel and Cheryl walked 
into my office and shared with me a scripture in Isaiah 49:20; 
The children born during your bereavement will yet say in 
your hearing, 'This place is too small for us; give us more 
space to live in.' We prayed and trusted God to give more 
space to the Sanyu children to live in. 
On Friday 27th May 2016, at the Church of Uganda Anglican, 
Namirembe Diocesan Council meeting, Sanyu Babies’ Home 
was given a five (5) acre piece of land at Buloba (some 15 
kilometers from Kampala) for expansion!  
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On behalf of the entire Sanyu Babies’ Home family, I would like to thank the Bishop of Namirembe Diocese, The 
Rt. Rev. Wilberforce Kityo Luwalira, for allowing us to be used by God to give more space to the Sanyu children 
to live in. 

Special thanks go to all our dear friends, donors, volunteers, foster and adoptive parents. We highly appreciate 
your continued love and contributions to the running of this home. I request you not only to continue but to 
also motivate others to follow your wonderful example; remembering that for at the proper time, you shall reap 
a harvest if you do not give up.  
Barbara Nankya Mutagubya – Director 
 
HELLOS AND GOODBYES  
In the past three months, we have received 6 children, 3 have been re-united with their families, and 2 have 
been fostered.   

ADMISSIONS 

Josephine Namakula (3 years) arrived on 11th April 2016; She was 
abandoned in the house together with her other two sisters of 10 years 
and 6 months, by an allegedly lunatic mother in Bukoto- Kampala 
District. Area residents after hearing the youngest child crying for 
several days got concerned and intervened and realized they lived alone 
in the house. This case was then reported to Kira Road Police Station.  

Joan Birungi (6 months old) arrived on 11th April 2016; She was 
abandoned in the house together with her other two sisters of 3 and 10 
years by an allegedly lunatic mother in Bukoto- Kampala District. Area 
residents got concerned and intervened and reported the matter to Kira 
Road Police Station.  
 
Hosea John Baptist Owomugisha (4 months old) arrived on 12th April 
2016; He was found abandoned by an unknown person in Kebisoni 
Trading Centre, Rukungiri District. This matter was reported to 
Rukungiri Police station and later the child was transferred to Sanyu 
Babies’ Home for care and protection. 
 
Ethan Kato (1 week old) arrived on 17th May 2016; Ethan together with his twin sister lost their mother just after 
their delivery in Gomba Hospital. They were referred under our custody by the District Probation and Social 
Welfare Officer for reasons regarding their status and their father’s health and condition. 
 
Maureen Babirye (1 week old) arrived on 17th May 2016; Maureen together with her twin brother lost their 
mother just after their delivery in Gomba Hospital. They were referred under our custody by the District 
Probation and Social Welfare Officer for reasons regarding their status and their father’s health and condition. 
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Elijah Mwanje (1 day old) arrived on 15th June 2016; He was 
abandoned by his mother in Kabale clinic Nakulabye just 
after delivery past 11:00pm. The Good Samaritan nurse 
reported this matter to Old Kampala Police Station the 
following day. 
 
 
Re-unions: 
Brasio Kkonde (2nd June 2016) 
Nathan Sam Sanyu (7th June 2016) 
Hope Kwagala (30th June 2016) 

 
 
 
Fostered: 
Innocent Mawanda (29th April 2016 2015) 
Josephine Winnie Namitala (16th May 2016) 
 
 
 
 
 
UPDATE: Meshach Matovu. 

 
Meshach came to Sanyu Babies’ Home on 26th January 2016.  He 
arrived very malnourished and was very underweight. He is HIV 
positive and at first he did not respond to medication well and had to 
be admitted to hospital but now he is responding to his medication 
well and is a much healthier child. Since being at Sanyu Babies’ Home, 
he has grown much stronger and enjoys eating and taking porridge 
and milk. He goes to baby class every weekday morning where he 
enjoys playing with toys and singing songs and is walking around 
everywhere now. He enjoys playing down by the sandpit and going 
on the roundabout and slide with the other children. He also likes 
having cuddles off the Mamas and volunteers. 
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UPDATE: Hope Kwagala Reunited 
In the June 2014, you may have read about the story of Hope 
Kwagala. She arrived at Sanyu aged 6 days old, and weighing only 
1.6kg. She spent the first 6 days of her life under incubator 
special care and was then brought to Sanyu Babies Home for care 
and protection.  She was conceived as a result of rape on a young 
girl. The young girl had mental health problems and stayed with 
her very old grandfather who could not take on the care of the 
both of them. During the first few months of her life she 
encountered several complications with her health. It was 
discovered that Hope had an umbilical hernia that needed 
surgery immediately even though she was still very young. She 

recovered from this surgery successfully however she then contracted pneumonia so had to be hospitalized 
again. Due to all the love and care Hope has been shown by the Mamas, Nurses, volunteers and all the staff 
here at Sanyu Babies Home, Hope has flourished into a very happy child. She is walking, starting to talk and is 
part of play class. She enjoys playing, 
singing songs and spending time with other 
children, staff and volunteers. There is 
some very sad news as her Grandfather 
aged 96 had a bad fall earlier this year and 
very sadly passed away in May of this year.  
 
However, there is also some very good 
news for Hope! The social workers at Sanyu 
Babies Home have been working hard to try 
and find some other family to look after 
Hope and her teenage mother. They found 
a relative that would like to help and bring 
up Hope and care and love for her! The 
relative is the sister of Hope’s teenage 
mother’s mother.  Hope has grown up such 
a lot and has learnt so much whilst being 
here at Sanyu Babies Home, but now the 
time has come for her to be reunited with her family and start the next chapter of her life! 
 
We thank CRANE partnering with Viva for donating to us a startup pack for Hope which included items but not 
limited to; a mattress, blanket, mosquito net, bed sheets, shoes, tooth brush and a towel. 

We pray that God keeps on blessing Hope and her family as they embark on a new life together. The two pictures 
show Hope firstly when she arrived in Sanyu Babies Home as a tiny baby and the other when she left to go home 
with her grandmother and aunt. 
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Service without Boundaries- Cheryl Pazia and Muriel DeLong   
We are a couple of fifty-something women 
from Canada who have had the privilege of 
volunteering at Sanyu Babies’ Home – 
twice! 
Having worked together as pediatric nurses 
for several years, our lives diverged in 
different directions.  Cheryl, married with a 
grown daughter, is now working as an 
educator in a day care.  Muriel’s nursing 
career has taken her to the New Brunswick 
Extra-Mural Program providing home 
health service. 
Having spoken to each of us separately, God 
instilled in both of us the desire to serve Him 
by caring for orphans.  A telephone 
conversation in August of 2014 resulted in 
us spending a month at Sanyu in early 2015.  

That month was bittersweet as we encountered incredible joy colliding head on with tremendous heartbreak.  
However, after returning home we realized we had left a piece of our hearts tucked in a little corner of Kampala, 
Uganda.  
Sanyu is a place filled with laughter and tears and the singing of children.  A place where every day we heard a 
hundred “ellos”.  A place where we snuggled, played with and comforted the precious little ones God placed in 
our path.  A place where we were hugged and kissed (and occasionally bitten and spat upon) readily by children, 
like any other, wanting to be loved and to belong. 
Back in Canada we never stopped telling the Sanyu story.  We had many opportunities to share about children 
like Joselyn and Bosco, Florence and Kkonde - children who had been rescued from appalling situations but were 
being lovingly cared for and nurtured by the amazing Sanyu staff.  And we shared about the staff and 
administration themselves whose dedication, faith, joy and vision are an inspiration. 
Those who heard the Sanyu story were also inspired.  They were inspired to encourage and pray for us.  They 
were inspired to give clothing and other needs for the children.  And they were inspired to give financially to 
enable us to return in April of this year to spend another month helping to care for the children and renewing 
relationships with them and the staff.   
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The generosity of donors was so great, we had the joy of working with Barbara (and seeing how she can get the 
most out of every shilling) to determine how best 
to use the abundance of donation money we had 
received, to assist Sanyu.  It was a humbling 
privilege to spend God’s money on purchases and 
projects to help improve the lives and the 
environment of those living and working in this 
place that has become so precious to us. 
A piece of our hearts remains tucked in that little 
corner of Kampala.  We feel blessed to have been 
welcomed into the Sanyu family.  We shall 
continue to share the Sanyu story.  And maybe, 
just maybe, God’s path will lead us back again 
someday. 
“In their hearts humans plan their course, but the 
LORD establishes their steps.” (Proverbs 16:9) 
 
 

 

Muriel and Cheryl with some of the donations bought for Sanyu. 
 

"Religion that God our Father accepts as pure and faultless is this: to look after orphans and widows in their 
distress and to keep oneself from being polluted by the world." (James 1:27) 

 
 

TRIPS- Fun and much more Fun!  

This quarter, the children have been blessed to go on 
two excursions filled with fun. On 21st April and 10th 
May, 27 toddlers were taken for days out at the 
Freedom City Kid’s Park. The children had so much fun 
here, swimming, playing on the inflatable slides, 
ridding fair rides, and playing on the playground. They 
also got to enjoy chips, chicken, and soda for lunch!  
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We thank our Loyal supporters of Aston 
Fields School in Bromsgrove for the 
funds donated that made the 1st trip 
possible; and great thanks to our 
friends Muriel and Cheryl for 
sponsoring the 2nd trip. 

 
 
 
Hand Hygiene and Health Awareness at Sanyu 
Hand Sanitization 
Around April/May time, some of the children started to develop an unusual skin condition that was causing 
them lots of pain. Due to the amount of time the children spend playing together, using the same toys and living 
in close proximity of one another, the skin condition was passed between the children quickly and many were 
affected. This highlighted the need for good hygiene in particular the use of good hand hygiene. A company 
called Saraya East Africa who are hand wash specialists, came to the home and gave the Mamas and Nurses 
instructions on hand washing and hand hygiene, to help increase their knowledge and also reinforce what they 
already knew and did. They talked about the important of hand washing and what it can help prevent and who 
it can protect. 
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 They talked about the hand washing procedure and then each of the Mama’s had a go at this themselves. Then 
they talked about the benefits of hand sanitizer/disinfectant, about the product itself and how to use it. 
Elsewhere in this newsletter you will read about two Canadian volunteers called Cheryl and Muriel, who donated 
money and bought several hand sanitizer stations that were then set up in various places around the home. A 
hand wash specialist came and helped with this installation of these sanitizer dispensers.  

 
Hepatitis & Yellow Fever Awareness 
Recently a group from International Medical Centre (IMC), came to Sanyu Babies’ Home to help to educate the 
staff at the home about the disease Hepatitis and also Yellow Fever.  They informed the Mamas and Nurses and 
the rest of the staff all about the dangers of the two diseases and ways of preventing infection. Before the talk, 
many of the Mamas didn’t know much about Hepatitis and Yellow Fever. Most of the emphasis of the talk was 
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put on Hepatitis although they learnt about Yellow Fever too. At the end of the talk the Mamas and staff shared 
their worries with Barbara particularly relating to hepatitis, as often children will arrive at the home and nothing 
will be known about their backgrounds or what disease or illnesses they carry. This puts the staff and other 
children in quite a vulnerable position. Barbara did her best to reassure them however, ultimately it would be 
wonderful to vaccinate all the Mama’s and the children that come to live at the home as it would mean that 
everyone would be safe. This would be a very costly process though, as each dose of the vaccination would cost 
50,000 UGX and each child or Mama would require three doses. This is a project that the home is wishing to 
pursue so if you feel you are able to donate to this process please contact Barbara and she will help you further 
with this. 

 
 
 

Sanyu:  Where age makes no difference. 
 
Janice Smith came to volunteer for six months. 
She’s 71 ½ and comes all the way from 
Queensland, Australia. 
She says, “When in Sunday School as a child, I was 
shown pictures of malnourished African children 
and the seed was planted. On my 70th birthday the 
seed took root in my heart and began to blossom.  
I knew God wanted me to do many things and it 
was now or never. After spending 10 months 
doing missions in Zambia she took a small break 
to see her three daughters and three 
grandchildren before coming to Uganda.”   
Janice liked feeding the little babies most. She 
found lifting the older babies physically 
challenging but was a trooper and found much 
satisfaction in helping all she could.  
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                        Janice with the babies 
 
 

 
Elisha Britt, age 16.   

Elisha wanted to visit the place that took such good care 
of his youngest sister.  In 2012 Elisha’s mother and sister 
came to check out Sanyu. Later his oldest sister, Tabitha, 
came for a month to help care for their future little sister 
at Sanyu. That summer David and Becky Britt spent five 
weeks at Sanyu and took home their 7th child, Eve Vee 
“Maria”.  
 Tabitha returned to Sanyu with two other brothers for 
two weeks. While volunteering they recorded “Sounds 
of Sanyu” and had it produced in the USA to be sold by 
the orphanage as a fund raiser.   
Finally, in May 2016 Elisha had his chance to visit the 
“famous” Sanyu Babies’ Home.  Elisha loved being 
surrounded by all the children and giving them hugs. 
“It’s payback for all the mamas and volunteers that gave 
my sister love”.  
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Mary Anne, age 72 & Uli, age 7 and ½   

Mary Anne and Uli live in America and came to Uganda for just 
under two weeks. Uli’s mother comes on short term trips to work 
as a doctor at Mulago hospital, and does this multiple times a 
year. This time she suggested to daughter Uli that she could come 
too, as she was on holiday from school at the time, so Grandma 
Mary Anne came too to help look after her. They decided to spend 
their mornings, volunteering here at Sanyu Babies’ Home. They 
travelled quite a long way through lots of traffic each day to get 
to Sanyu Babies’ Home. In preparation for the trip, Uli who is only 
7 and ½ years old, decided to put a big box in her school with a 
sign advertising that any donations could be made for her trip to 
Sanyu Babies’ Home. She said that she was amazed at how quickly 
donations came in as the next day, the box was full of clothes 
donated by her friends at school. The clothes filled two big 
suitcases that were brought to Sanyu Babies’ Home for the 
children.  
While at Sanyu, Mary Anne and Uli both helped a lot with the 
laundry. They did lots of hanging laundry, and then folding and 

sorting it when it was dry, they said the pile of laundry was endless!   
Uli’s favourite part of volunteering was playing with the older 
children and holding the little babies. Mary Anne said she liked it 
all as there was always so much to do. She found there were always 
lots of jobs, all equally important. She said she found changing and 
feeding the smaller babies the 
most fun.  
 
Mary Anne said that Sanyu 
Babies Home was a wonderful 
place and that she was impressed 
with the staff and the way they all 
work together to make it such a 
happy place.  Uli said that she 
would definitely like to return to 
Uganda on a future trip with her 
mum and come back to Sanyu 
Babies Home to volunteer again! 
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VOLUNTEER REPORT – Hannah Zint   

 The past seven weeks of volunteering at Sanyu Babies 
Home have been so special in so many ways. Sanyu is 
truly a place of joy, love and hope. It’s crazy what the 
babies already had to go through in their short lives 
and yet they are so happy! 

 
Even though the work at the orphanage was physically 
and sometimes emotionally hard, I’ve never felt so 
fulfilled in my life. When I first arrived here I was 
overwhelmed by the hectic atmosphere and the huge 
number of children (who all want to be picked up of 
course) but within a few days I got used to the daily 
routine and came to know the children and the Mamas. 
They’re all so special in their unique ways! 

 
The babies and the mamas gave me more than I could 
ever give them; they taught me so much about life. For 
instance, it has been inspiring watching the growth and 
development of little Malaika, who was born with a 
congenital upper limb deficiency and only has half of 

her arms. She is so determined, resilient and happy, which taught me the importance of being strong and never 
giving up when faced with life’s challenges. It has also been inspiring seeing how much love the Mamas they 
have for the kids and how they’re so thankful for the small joys life brings. It was so much fun getting to know 
the Mamas and learning about the Ugandan culture, such as trying typical Ugandan food and learning Luganda 
words. 
 
I love having all the kids run up to me with a smile and hug me when I go over to the orphanage in the morning 
and yelling: “Anna Anna banana!” That always makes my day! I also love sitting in the babies’ room holding a 
newborn and being amazed at how tiny and perfectly formed they are. It’s amazing seeing the kids learning and 
playing in class and watching how happy they are once they learn something new. 
 
I’ll miss the hectic evenings trying to put everyone to bed, singing songs with the kids, spinning them around 
and chasing them. I’ll miss laying in bed at night, totally exhausted and tired but also so happy. 
 
I’ll miss everyone here, all the babies, the Mamas, the other volunteers and the staff, and I know that I’ll 
definitely come back one day! I’m so thankful that I got to be here. 
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Sponsor a Child 
Would you like to sponsor a child at Sanyu Babies’ Home? 
For just 233,496 Ugandan shillings (£53/$96/€65) you 
can help sponsor a child’s food, sanitation, medication 
and education for a full month. In return you will receive 
twice yearly an update and a photo of your child. This 
sponsorship will help the most vulnerable children in 
Uganda and change the lives of children at Sanyu Babies’ 
Home. Please contact Barbara, the Director if you can 
help us by sponsoring one of our babies.  
 
 
 

 
Thank you very much for your commitment to support the Sanyu Babies. 
 
 

Volunteer Opportunities at Sanyu Babies’ Home 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We offer a number of ongoing opportunities to come and volunteer at Sanyu.  On site is our guesthouse, which 
provides each volunteer with a comfortable and safe place to stay while being steps away from the babies’ 
home.  Please check our website for more information. www.sanyubabies.com   
We’re also on Facebook;  

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Sanyu-Babies-Home-Uganda/165778456790252 
LIKE AND SHARE! 

http://www.sanyubabies.com/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Sanyu-Babies-Home-Uganda/165778456790252
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Donations Needed 
Sanyu Babies’ Home relies almost entirely on the generosity and support of friends like you. Over the years, 
we have received many donations which have been enormously valuable to the home and especially the 
children. We thank you for all your love and support. However, we are always in need of contributions to 
keep the home running. Our wish list is endless and includes some of the following; 
 

• Hand Sanitizer (Disinfectant) 
• Lactose free baby formula milk  
• Baby formula milk (0-6 months) 
• Feeding bottles   
• Pampers / disposable nappies in various sizes from newborn to toddlers’ pull ups   
• Baby wipes  
• Baby rocking chairs/ soother chairs for the classroom   
• Disposable gloves 
• Food – rice, milk, sugar, eggs, fresh fruits, vegetables, matooke, potatoes (sweet and irish), fish, 

meat, peanut butter, blue band, ground nuts, etc ...   
• Milton Sterilizing tablets or own brand sterilizing tablets.  
• Cleaning products – ie. Detergent, bleach, washing up liquid/soap, washing detergent, stationery 

for administration work and classroom   
• Activities, toys, books, arts and crafts suitable for nursery class.  
• Kids toothbrushes and kids toothpaste   
• Kids shoes – Croc style (rubber type flip flops) 

 
 

How to Donate 
You can do international transfer via the following bank details or by 
cash and or cheque written out to: Beneficiary Bank Details: 
 
Standard Chartered Bank Uganda Limited 5 Speke Road, Kampala, P.O. 
Box 7111 Account Name: Sanyu Babies’ Home UGX Account No: 
0102010619500 
USD Account No: 8702010619500 Sort Code: 08-02-47 
 
Stanbic Bank Uganda Limited City Branch, Kampala Road Account 
Name: Sanyu Babies’ Home UGX Account Number: 9030005856247 
Sort Code: 31008, Swift Code: SBICUGKX 
 
You can also send money using the MTN Mobile money collection line 
– 0788162147. 
You can post items to: PO Box 14162, Mengo, Kampala, Uganda 
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Please ensure you let the Director know if you send any donations so we can be looking out for them. Send us 
an email: sanyubabhome1@gmail.com or call: +256 414 274 032 or +256 712 370 950 

 
Donors – We thank you! 
Every gift that is given to Sanyu is so appreciated and we want to thank everyone who has given to the children of Sanyu. The 
donors listed have given in cash and also in kind (formula, food, clothes, toys etc.) and we know that it is the heart of the 
giver, not the size of the donation. Thank you so much for your kind hearts! This list is for January, 2016 to March, 2016. 
 
Companies, Clubs and Associations 
Abigail Confectionary, Aclaim Africa, Bata Shoe Company, BBU Batwana Collections, Buganda Royal int, Cill Oven, 
Dezy Business System ltd, DISPAS Organization, Egyptian Embassy, Emirates Airline staff, Equity Bank Owino 
Branch, G & W Investments, Harikar Africa safaris & Reen Friends of Friends group, Harmony NutriFoods Ltd, I 
Engineering Uganda ltd, IWAY AFRICA, Jay LTD, KCCA Rubaga, Kinyara Sugar Ltd, Kisan, Krishna Foods Ltd, Makerere 
Young Entrepreneurs’ SACCO ltd, Max Imports and Exports, Rafiki Foundation, Rikki Travels and Tourism ltd, Rock 
and Success company, Rubanga Cooperative Society ltd, Saraya East Africa, Spot Clean Dry Cleaners, Tomolii Group, 
TZU-Xmg Foundation, 
 
 
Churches and Fellowships 
Anointed Heavenly Team/CILAC, Christ Is the Lord Anointed Church, Christian Fellowship Church-Evansville, First 
Baptist Church of Galt California, Saved by Grace Lutheran Church, Victorious Cells (Watoto Church), Life Changers 
Movement, Mighty Family, St. Paul’s Cathedral Namirembe 8:45am Congregation, University Community 
Fellowship, Youth with a Mission Las Vegas, 
 
Schools and Education Institutions 
Albert SS Hoima, Buganda Royal Institute, Bugema Adventist Senior School, Divine High Lights International, 
Kinaawa High School, Kinaawa High School, Kindergarten Class Buganda Royal, Mackay Educate Club Nateete, 
Makerere University 4th year students- School of Medine, Mityana Modern SS, Old Kampala SS, St. Marks’ College 
Namagoma, Standard Parents’ School, Students from Bugema Adventist School, Turkish Light Academy, Vienna 
High school Kampala-Kabowa, 
 
Individuals   
 Abidi Aziwali, Adams Ewere, Akello Betty, Ali Ousmane, Ali Ousmane, Aluma Ndubwisi Kindsley, Amanya Deborah, 
Amanuel .S. Walden, Ameet Ghewaale, Amidah Najuko, Angelina Micheal, Angelina.M. Twinomujuni, Angella 
Masembe, Anna Flannigan& Naomi Campbell, Anna Metalova, Anne, Annet Kirumira, Annet Rutemba, Ashe 
Kitandwe, Asiimwe Rose Mary, Asiimwe Rosemary, ASP Kirumira, Bagaala Noodin, Bagala Noordin, Bagonza 
Reagan, Beneth &Derrek, Birungi Joanita, Birungi Treza, Bonnie King, Brenda Nalwanga, Brenda, Bria and Gabriela 
Muwaga, Brian K Emurwon, Brian, Brod and Cathy, Buule Ronald, Byaruhanga Johnson, Caroline Alupo, Charles 
Twinomujuni, Cheryl Pazia, Christina Munchisky, Christine Munchinsky, Cisse Oustine, Constance Atukunda, 
Damalie Kuteesa, Dan, David Kasirye, Denis, Denis Kulubya, Denis Nalima, Dianah Kalungi, Dinah Nakalungi, Dinesh 
Kambley & Archana Kambley, Dorothy Kasoma, Dorothy Lubega, Douglas A, Dr. and Mrs.Irige, Dr. Dorothy Namala, 
Dr. Sabrina B. Kitaka, Drumgo Olive, Edinar Nyakasiki, Edmond Chiviru, Elizabeth Hines Kizan, Elvin, Emily Cheer, 
Emma & Graham Roberts, Emma and Graham Roberts, Eric Ssemulimi, Esther& Ivan, Firoz Sayan, Florence Kirinya, 
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Florence Kirinya, Florence Kirinya, Friederike Schnurre, Hadija Nantege, Hamid Mugisa, Hamiddah Najjuka, Hampo  
John, Hannah Zint, Hannah, Hildegard Hass Stotzel, Hiral Patel, Ian Branther, Immaculate Nabawanuka, Irene 
Karuhanga and Mariam Hamudu, Jagani Layi Jadava, Janice Smith, Jatindea Kumar, Jean Ramsay, Joan Bryan, John, 
Joselyn L. Lubwama, Joseph Aliker, Josephine Magoba, Joy Roy & family, Judy Fitsun, Jukie & Sofia Fusco, Kade 
Kawaya, Kagwa Brenda, Kalema Francis, Kalpesh. Patel, Kamashayi Prossy, Kamya Christopher, Kantono Ritah, 
Kasanvu Ivan, Kasozi Isaac, Kasule Barbra Namulondo, Kasule Ibrahim, Kato Allan, Kato Allan, Katushabe Agnes 
Esther, Kavuma Hussein, Kavuma Hussein, Kavuma Hussein, Kayemba Charles Lwanga, Kebirungi Sandra, Kemigisha 
Stella, Kemigisha,                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
Martin, Khazana Khan, Killylea, Kiran Mahesh, Kirungi Juliet, Kirungi Juliet, Kisan, Kisan, Kitondone George, Kiyaga 
Samuel, Kizito Dickson, Komugisha Melisa, Komujuni Crystabelle, Kwagala Mable, Kwagala Mable, Kyaide Fred, 
Kyalikyobulungi Zaina Charity, Lamech Nyanzi, Lammera Teo, Lamunu D, Leah, Lily & Lou Roy, Liz Hines, Louis 
Karungi Mwesiga, Luboyera James [Luther Tee], Luboyera James Lule Aisha, Lusiba Andrew, Lutu Veronaca, Lydia 
(U.K), Mahesh Valayi, Majed Badawi, Majied Badowi, Major Benjamin Mwesigwa, Makanda Robert, Mallikarjuna 
Rao, Mark Julian, Martin, Mary Anne, Mary Auma, Mary Beth L., Mary Semambya, Mary Semambya, Masika 
Rebecca, Mat Namutebi, Matumbwe Family, May Namutebi, Mbatudde Josephine, Medina Elizabeth, Meria 
Kiwanuka, Mohammed Ali Mohsen, Mohammed Ishak, Moureen Oguna, Mr & Mrs. Kalega, Mr. and Mrs. Mubiru 
Nviiri Kyeyune, Mr. and Mrs. Mulongo, Mr. Kayonga Richard, Mr. Pritam Singh , Mr. Tamegai Yasuhide, Mrs 
Immaculate Kavuma, Mrs katende Malita, Mrs R.M.Mercer, Mrs. Brenda Kanakulya, Mrs. Esther Wilson, Mrs. 
Katende Malita, Mrs. Mbowa, Mrs. Muwanga, Mrs. Yawe Solome,Mrs. Sarah Mulwana, Ms Ali Waisze, Ms. 
Muyindire Susanne, Mubiru, Mubiru’s family, Mubiru’s Family, Mugena, Muriel Delong, Musoke Maria , Musoke 
Richard, Musoke Ruth Mirembe, Muyira Brenda & Jackie, Naalongo kiyengo Nsubuga, Nabanja Rovin, Nabbanja 
Rovin, Nadia Kotadia, Nadia Sank Rotadia, Najjemba Miriam, Najjemba Miriam, Nakawesa Christine, Nakibuuka 
Rashida, Nakijoba Racheal, Nakilyowa Tracy Joan, Nakityo Elizabeth, Nalongo Kiyego, Nalukenge Shadia, Naluyinda 
Faith Mirembe, Nalwanga Caroline, Nalweyiso Monica, Namatovu Hasifah, Nanteza Hanifa, Nassozi Leony, 
Nathaniel Okoroudo, Nekesa Barbra, Nekesa Eunice & Kabubu Mariam, Ngobi Mohamed, Nilesh Patel, Nitin, 
Nsibambi Ronald, Nsubuga Mark, Nviiri Moses Mubiru, Ogarahia Alnbwke, Okoroudo Nathaniel, Okwuokenye 
Adams, Olivia Taylor, Omongole John Brian, Orishaba Doreen, Pamela C. Desouza, Pastor John Ssali, Patel Ankit P, 
Patel Rikin, Patel Rikin, Patel Rikin, Patel Ronak, Patel, Patel, Peace & Neima Pendo & Talemwa Galukande, Poakash, 
Precious ones, Purse of hope-pastor Elizabeth K, Racheal and Nerod, Rajesh Bhai, Rashid Kasaato, Reiko Ian, Rev 
Allen Kahungu Moro, Rev. Canon Gantunu Nyarino, Rev. Canon Nelson and Mrs. Deborah Kaweesa, Rev. Canon 
Sentongo, Richard Okumu, Robert Pebatta, Rutalo Michael, Sakoti Hawa, Sandra, Sam Ntulume, Sean & Renee 
Bauman, Sekito, Sentongo Ronald, Serunjoji D for Dr. Namagembe Imelda and family, Seruwagi Benson, Shalom 
School, Shamim, Sherif, Somanei Mmir S, Somani Munir, Ssebulime Olivia, Ssegobe Family, Ssekitoleko Karim, 
SSekitto Karim and Nakasujja  Saidat, Sseruwagi Benson, Sseruwagi Benson, Ssozi Christine& Ssozi Ritah Kalemba, 
Ssozi Ronie, Stella Kakai, Stella Kakai, Stella Kakai, Susan Zawedde L, Suzan Namara. Sylvia Agaba and Family, Sylvia 
Wiltshire Agab, The Luyimas, Thelma Millie, Tumushabe Donpius, Twakiire Prim Muhabwa, Uday and Madhan 
Bhalana, Uli & Maryanne Dougherm Mase, Umutoni Madinah, Uwigemeye Foudie Anna Metabra, Vacheral, 
Veronica Luutu, Vincent Okehionam, Vincent Okelu Onen, Vinod V Kotecha, Wagwa Daniel, Waswa Muzinda, Yusuf 
Rahum, Zake Agatha & Zziwa Ivan 
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WE THE SANYU BABIES ARE SAYING; 

 THANK YOU VERY MUCH 
FOR YOUR LOVE AND SUPPORT! 


